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Here is my paper proposal. You may need some vitae information; my 
Ph.D. is from Edinburgh, Scotland and my dissertation was on Wesley. 
M. Div. Duke; B.A. Barton College. For the past six years I have 
taught about eight courses per year as an adjunct to the Religion 
dept. at Methodist College in Fayetteville, NC. I pastor an United 
Methodist Church of 450 members. 

John 

Paper Proposal for WTS, Spring 1999, from Dr. John H. Tyson 

Wesleyan Evangelism in a Postmodern Culture 

As Euclidean Geometry has encountered the curved space of Einstein, 
and as Newton's laws have encountered the quantum mechanics of Max 
Plane, Modernism has run into several dead-ends. "1 Some assumptions 
of the Enlightenment have proven false, while others have proven 
unhelpful and destructive. Postmodemism is the response to these 
terminal points of modernism. Some of these responses are 
characterized as deconstructionist, while others are 
reconstructionist. "2 Nevertheless, many persons no longer subscribe 
to major tenets of the Enlightenment project or of Modernism. In 
postmodern thought, knowledge is no longer seen as inherently good, 
but may be used for good or evil, as with nuclear technology and 
genetic engineering. Progress no longer seems inevitable, but it 
appears to many that world destruction by human means is. Truth is 
not seen as purely rational; rather, emotions and the intuition can 
also discern truth. Nor, very often, is truth as great a concern as 
utility."3 Knowledge is not merely objective; it is also personal, 
historical and interactive. There is no such thing as the autonomous, 
dispassionate knower; rather, knowledge is seen as historically and 
culturally conditioned. And many no longer see truth as universal, 
eternal and supracultural, but rather it is perceived as truth for a 
particular community at a particular time. "4 

Constructive postmodemists are recognizing some of the dead ends of 
modernism, as well as the valuable accomplishments of the era, and 
are moving forward with new approaches. Whereas modernism has tended 
to view the world on the model of the machine, postmodern culture 
emphasizes the importance of relationships. Modernism has been 
noeticentric; postmodern culture is interested in transformation. 
Modernism has been characterized by a rationality that strangled 
spirituality; postmodern culture is openly spiritual. Modernism has 
been reductive; postmodemism is inclusive. Modernism has seen a 
Christianity willing to underplay distinctive doctrines; some 
postmodern Christians are becoming more explicitly Christocentric. "5 

The theology of John Wesley, and the heritage of Methodism, are well 
positioned to give leadership in evangelism in this postmodern 



culture because of the nature of our location within it. John Wesley 
was obviously a part of the modem period and he was in many ways a 
son of the Enlightenment. Yet he strenuously and self-consciously 
resisted some of the same aspects of modernism which postmodern 
thought now recognizes as problematic. 

The body of the paper would focus on three areas of Wesley's theology 
which are particularly relevant to the challenge of evangelism in our 
postmodern society. First, Wesley's Christocentric theology can 
offer a sensitive alternative to Theocentrism without succumbing to a 
Christian jingoism repugnant to both modem and postmodern 
sensibilities. Second, his emphasis on transfonning relationships 
with God and neighbor supersedes the modem tendency toward noeticism 
and determinism; and thirdly, his insistence on the vital spiritual 
experience of a loving and living God refreshes and balances the 
modem emphasis on rationality. In these ways, Wesleyan theology 
offers avenues for meaningful approaches to evangelism which speak 
with theological integrity to some very basic desires of our 
postmodern culture: a theology which can convincingly make inclusive 
truth-claims; a theology which can speak to postmodern longings for 
genuine spiritual experience; and a theology which can demonstrate 
and reinforce the creative qualities of inter-relationship with God 
and neighbor for the transfonnation of both self and society. 

Notes 
1. Robert Neville, The High Road Around Modernism (New York: Suny, 
1992) p.18. Neville observes that, "The Enlightenment concern for 
certainty, and Kant's transcendental philosophy, appear as 
interesting dead ends." Indeed, the purpose of the work is to show a 
way around some of modernism's dead ends without succumbing to the 
equally abortive cycle of deconstructionism characteristic of some 
postmodern approaches. 

2. Postmodemism as a reaction to modernism seems to have begun in 
the late Nineteenth Century, but it became a popular movement in the 
1960's to describe reaction to the modem in architecture, art, 
literature and theology. [See Stanley Grenz, A Primer on 
Postmodemism (Grand Rapids: Eerdmans, 1996), Chapter 2.] Postmodern 
philosophy includes the deconstructionism of Jacques Derrida, as well 
as the post-structuralism of Nietzschian disciple, Michel Foucault 
(see Grenz, 1996: chapter 6). But it also includes the 
reconstructionist thought of David Griffin (editor of the SUNY series 
in Constructive Postmodern thought), Pope John Paul II, Diogenes 
Allen, Robert Neville, Howard Snyder, Tom Oden, David Dockery, and 
others. 

3. For example, consider "ethics first" praxis-oriented liberation 
theologies. See Paul Knitter, No Other Name (Maryknoll: Orbis, 1985) 
pp. 163-4. Also Grenz, 1996 p. 48: "The question is no longer 'Is it 
true?' but 'What use is it?"' 

4. See Grenz, 1996: pp. 7,8. Foucault particularly comes to mind 


